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Senior Warden 

Update 

 

I have learned three important 

lessons during the discernment 

process; they are patience, prayer 

works and everything is in God’s 

time.  It is not that I was not 

aware of these before but I 

learned their importance and how 

to appreciate the waiting. 

 

In this world of instant responses 

through improved 

communication technology, the 

ability to view news from around 

the world as it is happening and 

even the ability to prepare food 

in minutes with a microwave; 

waiting has become more 

difficult. 

 

The dictionary defines patience 

as, “the capacity, habit, or fact of 

being patient.”  Well then what 

does it require to be patient?  It 

requires being calm and steadfast 

despite opposition, difficulty, 

adversity and being willing to 

bear. As the saying goes, 

“Everything comes in time to 

those who can wait.”   

 

We pray for many things, for 

strength, in time of sorrow, and 

asking for a return to good health 

for those suffering from illness.  

As humans many times we only 

go to God in time of need, asking 

for Him to do something for us.  

During these eighteen months I 

have learned the power of prayer 

in thanking God for strength, 

patience and the many people at 

St. Luke’s that makes this church 

a special family.   

 

A lesson I have learned in my 

many years on this earth is that I 

am not in control of what 

happens to me, only how I 

respond to what happens.  We 

think we are in control and I am 

sure this brings a smile to God’s 

face as He knows all is in his 

time.  I think God makes us wait 

for what we want so we 

appreciate it more and many 

times when He knows we are 

really ready to receive it. 

 

During this discernment process 

we were waiting, praying and 

expecting a favorable outcome.  

In God’s time it will happen. 
 

Roger Koch 

Senior Warden 
 
 

 

. 

. 

The In-Between Times 

http://www.stlukesec.org/
mailto:stlukesmo@sbcglobal.net
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Year to date Financials 

Operating Fund January - September 

Receipts Actual Budget 

Pledges $85,751 $82,460 

Plate 

Offerings 

$8,718 $9,750 

Holy Day $1,085 $1,100 

Endowment 

Fund 

$3,000 $3,000 

Building Use $960 $700 

Preschool 

Shared 

Expenses 

$0 $1,400 

Other $310 $150 

 $99,824 $98,560 

Expenses Actual Budget 

Salaries $70,356 $95,076 

Office $4,880 $4,390 

Utilities $11,096 $12,400 

Mortgage/Tax $26 $0 

Insurance $9,485 $9,260 

Program 

Materials 

$933 $1,000 

Maintenance $15,650 $15,178 

Outreach $1,275 $1,250 

 $106,177 $114,833 

   

 

Who’s Doing What in the Month of November 

 

 
November 6 (Rev. Peter Van Horne, supply priest) 

Altar Guild: Linda Bell, Wendy Wirkus 

Lectors/EM: Wendy Wirkus, Kathy Joslin, Dave Miller 

Ushers: Dennis Farrar  

Readings: Daniel 7:1-3, 15-18; Ephesians 1:11-23; Luke 6:20-31 

Altar Flowers: Given by Bruce & Jeani Ward in Memory of Fritz & Anita Schnabel 
 

 

November 13 (Rev. Peter Van Horne, supply priest) 

Altar Guild: Mary Miller, Sally Nolan 

Lectors/EM: Marion Lyons, Roger Koch, Bruce Ward 

Ushers: Phil Davis 

Readings: Isaiah 65:17-25; 2 Thessalonians 3:6-13; Luke 21:5-19 

Altar Flowers: Given by Augustine Pettus in Thanksgiving for Family 
 

 

November 20  

Altar Guild: Kathy Joslin, Cynthia Farrar 

Lectors/EM: Kathy Joslin, Dennis Farrar 

Ushers: Carol Guarino 

Readings: Jeremiah 23:1-6; Colossians 11:20; Luke 23:33-43 

Altar Flowers: Given by Steve & Wendy Wirkus in Memory of Richard & Frances Schlueter and 

Wally Wirkus 
 

 

November 27  

Altar Guild: Kaye Weerts, Marcia Imrie 

Lectors/EM: Chris Sturgeon, Dave Miller, Roger Koch 

Ushers: Kathy Joslin 

Readings: Isaiah 2:1-5; Romans 13:11-14; Matthew 24:36-44 

Altar Flowers: Given by Jim & Marcia Imrie in Thanksgiving for the birthdays of Marcia and 

Oliver 
 

 

November Birthdays     
3 – Molly Eftink, James Warren 

8 – Kathy Mester 

12 – Sarah Miller 

15 – Peggy Ahrens 

16 – Rick Karg 

21 – Terry Nolan 

27 – Marcia Imrie 

28 – Oliver Imrie 

29 – Ceana Sturgeon 

 

November Anniversaries                           

 
3 – Karen & Derek Eftink, Allen & Victoria Whiting 

 

November Events at St. Luke’s 
Sunday, November 6  Saturday, November 12 

Change for a Change Sunday 9:00am, Lay Reader Workshop 

 

Sunday, November 13  Monday, November 21   

Pageant Rehearsal Starts 7:00 pm, St. Luke’s 

Vestry Meeting, Newsletter Articles Due 
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Monthly Ministries 
November Mission/Ministry of the Month: Diocese of Lui 

 
The Diocese of Lui is in East Mundri County, Western Equatoria State, South Sudan.  The Diocese was created in 1999, 

having originated as a Church Missionary Society station in 1920.  It is a mainly rural area of approximately 5000 square 

miles located 4 - 5° N of the Equator,  close to the River Yei and centered on the main town of Lui,  Other towns include 

Kediba, Lakamadi and Mideh.  Central to the Diocese is Fraser Memorial Cathedral with the nearby Diocesan Office. 

Meal-A-Month requests for October & November 
Stuffing mix & Pot Mixes 

Cranberry Sauce 

Canned Gravy & Dry Gravy Mixes 

Canned Sweet Potatoes & Veggies 

Salad Dressings 

Pudding & Gelatin 

Pie Fillers & Pie Crust Mixes 

 MORNING WITH ST. NICHOLAS 

It's hard to believe, but the time is upon us to begin planning for 

our St. Nicholas event. Last year's lunch was a success, and with 

earlier planning this year, we're confident it will be just as 

successful. 

 

The event is scheduled for SATURDAY, DECEMBER 10
th

 from 

9:30AM-12:00PM, with snacks and beverages provided for the 

children. Details are in the works, but we will be asking for both 

adult and youth volunteers to assist with event coordination. 

Please keep your eyes open on the sign-up board for both 

volunteer and supply donation sign-ups. Any questions or 

suggestions may be directed to Wendy Wirkus at 

wwirkus@gmail.com or 314-520-6607. Thank you in advance! 

 

CALLING ALL MUSICIANS: 

CHRISTMAS EVE MUSIC PROGRAM 

 

Believe it or not, planning is already underway 

for this year's music program which takes 

place prior to our Christmas Eve service. If 

you or someone you know would like to 

participate, either instrumentally or vocally, 

please sign-up on the sign-up board, or speak 

with Julie Sturgeon. Performers need not be 

current members of St. Luke's.  
 

 

 CHRISTMAS PAGEANT REHEARSALS  
Christmas pageant rehearsals will be held on Nov. 13

th
, Nov. 20

th
, Dec. 

4
th

, and Dec. 11
th

 (dress rehearsal).  The pageant will be at the 11:00 AM 

Service on Sunday, Dec. 18
th

.   

 

mailto:wwirkus@gmail.com
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November Prayer of the 
Month 

 

Help us, 

O Keeper of Faith, 

to keep the faith entrusted to us, 

faith in a world worth saving, 

faith in a dream worth sharing, 

faith in a heritage worth keeping 

even as we reinvigorate it 

to have meaning for us now. 

Help us keep faith in you, 

and help us not lose faith in ourselves, 

for faith is the substance of our hope, 

and hope, the assurance of love. 

Praise to you, O Faithful One, 

Now and forever 

 

Miriam Therese Winter 

Notes from the Church Office 
 

 

 

OFFICE HOUR REMINDER 

Beth’s office hours are Monday and Friday 8:00am-12:00pm.  

Voicemail and email will be checked throughout the week. 

 

Volunteer Schedules/Calendars 

Any group leader who makes a calendar or schedule, please don’t 

forget to get Beth a copy of the calendar for use in creating the 

bulletins and weekly inserts. 

 

Newsletter Articles 

Newsletter articles for the December newsletter are due to the office 

by Friday, November 18, 2016. 

Altar Guild Workday 
 
 

November 19th  - 9:00am to noon 

unless we get finished quickly 
 

Altar Guild Workday - Sanctuary wood 
polishing, brass and silver cleaning, dusting 

and anything else that needs doing. 
 

To all members and anyone else who 
would like to help. 

Change for a Change 
Don’t forget to turn your clocks back one hour! 

 

Change for a Change drive will be held on November 6
th

 . Don’t 

forget to bring in your loose change!  The money will go to the 

American Red Cross. 

 

Junior Warden Update 
 

Projects Completed: 

¶ Steve Imrie spent several evenings tilling and prepping 

the front yard for the application of top soil. 

¶ 4 yards of top soil was applied to the front yard. Many 

families came to the Work Day and made short work of 

the job. Many thanks to all who helped. 

¶ Jim Imrie purchased sealer for the stone wall. Dave 

Miller prepped the wall by power washing the wall. 

Jim applied the sealer. 

¶ Rock was removed from the new drain. Kaye Weerts & 

Dave Miller dug out the rocks and dug out the clay that 

was hindering the drain and back filled with gravel. 

The rock was cleaned by power washing and Kaye 

Weerts replaced the rock. 

¶ Sod was laid by Dave Miller on October 14
th

. A 

watering schedule will be set up as needed. 

 

Projects to be Accomplished: 

¶ Install new signs on the doors in the Parish Hall. 

¶ Bruce Ward is heading up the work on the garage. He 

has removed the trim which will be replaces as well as 

the entry door. We need a volunteer to paint the trim 

and door. We also need volunteers to paint the garage 

and help with the installation of the new door and trim. 

¶ Furnace to be replaced that services the front hall. 

 

Upcoming projects: 

¶ Refurbishment of the playground. 

Holiday Decorating in the Parish Hall 
 

We will be setting up and decorating the Christmas Tree in the 

Parish Hall on Tuesday, November 29
th

 at 6:30pm.  We need 5-

6 volunteers to help put up the tree, with this many people it 

takes about one hour to complete. 

 

Contact Wendy if you can help! 
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ECW Updates 
 

Date Time Event Location Coordinator 

November 19, 
2016 

After Altar 
Guild 

workday 
Lunch and Shopping in Kimmswick Kimmswick, MO Kathy Joslin  

December 1, 
2016 

6:30 PM Our 10th Advent Tea  St. Luke's Parish Hall Wendy Wirkus - Kaye Weerts - Mary Miller 

December 18, 
2016 

9:00 am - 
12:30 pm 

Bake Sale At the church Coordinator needed 

January 14, 
2017 

9:30 AM Breakfast and Planning for 2017 St. Luke's Parish Hall Wendy Wirkus 

Christmas Flower Donations – 2016 
The season of Advent and Christmas will be upon us quicker than we think.  As usual the members of the 

Altar Guild will be busy with the preparation of the church for the upcoming season. 

The Altar Guild will begin collecting cash donations for this year’s Christmas flowers and for decorations 

that are used from year to year.   

The poinsettias purchased will adorn the altar for Christmas Eve through Epiphany Sunday.  Flowers and 

holiday decorations are purchased solely with monies donated by the parishioners and friends of St. Luke’s. Any 

monies not used at this time for the Christmas flowers is held in the Altar Guild account to use for the care and 

purchase of other items such as sanctuary candles, linens, vestments and vessels.  The Altar Guild would not be 

able to maintain the items used weekly without the financial help from the parishioners and friends of St. Luke’s. 

If you wish to make a Christmas donation, please take one of the envelopes that are on the bulletin board 

outside of the church office and enter the information.  If you wish to donate the flowers in thanksgiving or 

memory of loved ones, please be sure to have your envelope, with the information fully filled out, placed in the 

Altar Guild box in the office by December 12.    Please be sure to mark them “CHRISTMAS FLOWERS”.  By 

having your information in to Beth by Dec. 12 she will be able to have the names in the bulletin for Christmas 

Eve.   

Our thanks go out to everyone who has donated in the past and who will be donating in the future for both 

the Christmas flowers and for the weekly flowers.  If you haven’t signed up for weekly flowers for 2017, please 

check the bulletin board next to the office and choose a date from one of the blank spaces.  The weekly flowers 

are $35.00 per Sunday; the Christmas flower donation is whatever you wish to donate.  No amount is too small.  

All are appreciated. 

 

Thank you again and blessings to all.   

 

   Wendy Wirkus, Altar Guild Director 
 

Focus on Core Values: Perseverance  
 

St. Luke’s seventh and final core value is Perseverance: “We trust in God’s promises and believe we can 

overcome any obstacles. To persevere is to persist in an undertaking in spite of counter influences, 

opposition, or discouragement.  In St. Luke’s history which is well over one hundred years, we have 

experienced many obstacles whether it be from Mother Nature, man-made or financial.  In all these times 

of difficulty, God was there providing us with the strength, knowledge and desire to overcome.  God will 

be with us as our journey continues. 
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Take-a-Tag,   Trim-a-Tree 

 
It's time for Take-a-Tag, Trim-a-Tree.  Here's the "must 

know" information you need to participate. 

¶ WHO:  the families we help are four families from 

Grace Hill. 

¶ WHAT do I do?  Take one or more gift tags from 

the display by the Christmas tree, purchase the 

items and bring them to church with the TAGS 

ATTACHED.  Wrap the items, if appropriate. 

¶ WHY: Giving is an act of kindness for which we 

are blessed. (Pr. 14:21) 

¶ WHEN:  Bring your items anytime from October 

30
th

 to December 11
th

.  Items arriving after the late 

service on December 11
th

 will not make it to the 

families before Christmas but will be taken in 

January. 

¶ WHERE:  Leave your items under the tree. 

 

Questions:  Call Barb Rumley (225-5738). 

Barb Rumley & the Community Concerns Committee 

 
 

St. Lukeôs ECW 
(Episcopal Church Women)  

 
Invite You To The  

10th 
Annual 
Advent 

Tea  
 

When: Thursday, December 1 st   
Time: 6:30 p.m.  

Where:  St. Lukeôs Episcopal Church 
   444 Brigh t field Trail  

Manchester  
 

Attendance is ope n to all the ladies 
in your life ï mothers, daughters, 
aunts, and friends, whoever they 

may be.  
  

Please sign up to reserve your table  
or add your name to a table  

 
Table sign up is posted on the church bulletin 

board  
by the office  

 
Bring your table set up , your favorite tea and  

One plate of finger food to share.  
 

This year we will be donating travel size 
toiletries.Please bring your items to the tea and 

we will donate them to the American Legion who 
will deliver them to the homeless veterans.  

 
Come relax, socialize and enjoy the coming of 

this wonderful season.  
 

Take-a-Tag, Trim-a-Tree Families 
 

Family 1 consists of a Mom, Dad, two girls ages 11 & 10, and a boy 

age 7. This year has been overshadowed by trauma as the family lost a 

son and a cousin to gun violence. The family would appreciate any 

assistance or gifts to bring some holiday cheer for their children. 

 

Family 2 consists of a Mom, Dad, two girls ages 14 &  8, and a 10 

year old boy. This family has endured some hardship with the Dad 

being laid off as well as having some health issues. Due to the lack of 

employment they have been struggling to pay their bills and would 

appreciate the help to provide a better Christmas for their children. 

 

Family 3 consists of a Mom, Dad, two girls ages 14 & 8 and a 6 year 

old boy. The Dad has medical issues limiting his ability to work and 

they have been homeless in the past but are working hard to move 

forward. The would be grateful for any help to make a great Christmas 

for the children. 

 

Family 4 consists of a Mom, Dad, and two boys ages 24 & 14. The 

oldest son is a senior in college who has worked hard to stay in 

college even through a long recovery from serious injuries resulting 

from a car accident earlier this year. The family has been struggling to 

pay his medical expenses, while getting him to school to graduate. 

The younger son volunteers through his school with special needs 

students. They would be so grateful for any assistance they can 

receive. 
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November 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Service 

Schedule 

 

10:00am Holy 

Communion 

AA Group 

meetings 

 

Sunday 8:00pm 

 

Friday 8:00 pm 

1 

 

2 

 

3 

6pm Praise 

Ensemble 

 

4 5 

 

6 

 

Change for a 

Change Sunday 

 

8pm AA 

 

 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

 

10 

6pm Praise 

Ensemble 

 

 

11 

8pm AA 

 

12 

 

Lay Reader 

Workshop 9:00-

11:00am 

13 

 

Pageant 

Rehearsal 

Starts 

 

8pm AA 

14 

 

15 

 

16 

 

17 

6pm Praise 

Ensemble 

 

18 

 

 

Newsletter 

articles due! 

 

8pm AA 

19 

 

Altar Guild 

workday 9:00am 

 

ECW 

Luncheon/Shopping 

(after workday) 

20 

 

Pageant 

Rehearsal 

 

8pm AA 

21 

 

Vestry Meeting 

7:00pm 

22 

 

 

23 

 

24 

Thanksgiving 

 

25 

 

OFFICE 

CLOSED 

 

26 

 

27 

8pm AA 

 

 

28 

 

 

29 30    
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St. Luke’s Episcopal Church 

444 Brightfield Trail 

Manchester, MO 63021 

 

 

 

   

 «Name» «last» 

«address» 

«City», «State»  «Zip»«addtl» 

 

Kamehameha and Emma (November 28) 
 

 Within a year of ascending the throne in 1855, the twenty-year-old King Kamehameha IV and his bride, Emma Rooke, 

embarked on the path of altruism and unassuming humility for which they have been revered by their people. The year 

before, Honolulu, and especially its native Hawaiians, had been horribly afflicted with smallpox. The people, accustomed 

to a royalty which ruled with pomp and power, were confronted instead by a king and queen who went about, “with 

notebook in hand,” soliciting from rich and poor the funds to build a hospital. Queen’s Hospital, names for Emma, is now 

the largest civilian hospital in Hawaii. 

 In 1860, the king and queen petitioned the Bishop of Oxford to send missionaries to establish the Anglican Church in 

Hawaii. The king’s interest came through a boyhood tour of England where he had seen, in the stately beauty of Anglican 

liturgy, a quality that seemed attuned to the gentle beauty of the Hawaiian spirit. England responded by sending the Rt. 

Rev. Thomas N. Stanley and two priests. They arrived on October 11, 1862, and the king and queen were confirmed a 

month later, on November 28, 1862. They then began preparations for a cathedral and school, and the king set about to 

translate the Book of Common Prayer and much of the Hymnal. 

 Kamehameha’s life was marred by the tragic death of his four-year-old son and only child, in 1863. He seemed unable 

to survive his sadness, although a sermon he preached after his son’s death expresses a hope and faith that is eloquent and 

profound. His own death took place only a year after his son’s, in 1864. Emma declined to rule; instead, she committed her 

life to good works. She was responsible for schools, churches, and efforts on behalf of the poor and sick. She traveled 

several times to England and the Continent to raise funds, and became a favorite of Queen Victoria’s. Archbishop Longley 

of Canterbury, remarked upon her visit to Lambeth: “I was much struck by the cultivation of her mind…But what excited 

my interest most was her almost saintly piety.” 

 The Cathedral was completed after Emma died. It was names St. Andrew’s in memory of the king, who died on that 

saint’s day. Among the Hawaiian people, Emma is still referred to as “our beloved Queen.” 

 
 

Holy Women, Holy Men: Celebrating the Saints 

Lives of the Saints 

 


